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Chailengta, 30th August, 2022 

Preparatory meeting regarding upcoming Durga Puja festival in Chailengta 
A preparatory meeting regarding upcoming Durga Puja festival was held today at the conference 
hall of Longtharai Valley SDM office in Chailengta. The meeting has been carried out by SDM 
Amartya Barman in presence of SDPO Ratna Sadhan Noatia, officials of different departments 
and representatives of various clubs and NGOs under the sub-division. Strictly abiding by the 
government’s rules and regulations was discussed in the meeting, Furthermore, all the Puja 
Committees were urged to take proper legal permission and maintain law and order, peace and 
harmony during the Puja. The SDM and SDPO both have urged all the stake holders, different 
Puja Committees and organizations under the jurisdiction to responsibly follow model code of 
conduct during the Puja. Others matters such as power connection, road clearance, barricade and 
sufficient space for movement of emergency services such as ambulances etc, traffic 
management, security deployment and volunteer arrangements were discussed in the meeting. 
Proper permission for conducting cultural programmes, usage of sound system, illegal gambling, 
proper immersion of idols were also discussed. The SDM hoped for everyone’s cooperation for a 
peaceful Durga Puja festival celebration. 
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